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Ten Cents 

Shallowater School Classes Suspension of Pesticides May 
To Begin Friday, August 15 Have Impact on Consumer Costs 

Classes for the 1975-76 school 
term at Shallowater schools will 
begin tomorrow (Friday) August 
15 at 8:15 a.m. in all departments 
and students will be released at 
2:20 p.m. on this day only. 

Regular classes will be held 
each day from 8:15 a.m. and 
dismiss each day at 3 p.m. 
beginning on Monday, August 18. 

The staff assignments for the 
new school year is as follows: 

Mr. Charles Hohertz, superin-
tendent of schools; Mr. Beryl 
Harris, senior high school 
principal; Mr. Randy Barnes, 
junior high school principal; Mr. 
Don G. Morris, elementary 
principal. 

Mrs. Virginia Arnold, second 
grade; Mrs. Jan Berry, Plan A 
aide; Mr. Roy Baker, science and 
assistant football coach; Mrs. 
Sharon Barker, commercial sub-
jects; Mrs. Berry Bates, kinder-
garten; Mrs. Patricia Bunch, sixth 
grade; Mr. Kenneth Carr, 
vocational agriculture; Mrs. Peg-
gy Cowart, bookkeeper; Miss 
Janice Dillard, high school 
science; Mr. Terry Forbes, junior 
high math and science; Mrs. 
Barbara Genneway, high school 
English and Spanish; Mrs. Joan 
Grimes, school nurse; Mr. Gary 
Goodin, speech and assistant 
football and track coach; Mr. 
Kenneth Grissom, high school 
government and history; Mr. 
Larry Grissom, high school math; 
Mrs. Etta May , Harrison, 
homemaking; Evonne Haught, 
first grade; Mrs. Virginia 
Hohertz, special education; Mrs. 
Keitha Hopson, junior high 
language arts; Mrs. Sara Johnson, 
fifth grade; Mr. Gordon Jones, 
D.E. coordinator teacher; Mrs. 
Judy Leonard, special education; 
Mrs. Ruth Kulm, high school 
English; Mrs. Barbara McCollum, 
high school secretary; Miss Karen 
McKennon, girls coach and 
history; Mrs. Lana McKinney, 
first grade; Mrs. LaVerna 
McMenamy, third grade; Mrs. 
Vera Meeks, foundation program 
aide. 

R.L. Stone Construction opened 
for business in Shallowater July 1, 
located on South Avenue L, 
between Highway 84 and Loop 
388. 

The firm, owned by R.L. Stone, 
has been in operation in Lubbock 
for the past five years, prior to 
moving the establishment to 
Shallowater. 

Mr. Stone states the firm 
employs approximately 45 people 
and they build oil and feed mills, 
grain elevators, also water and 
sewage treatment plants. 

Presently they are in the 
process of erecting a hybrid seed 
plant in Plainview, three new 
grain elevators, two in Seminole 
and one in Muleshoe and have 
been awarded the sub contract to 
install a water tower, treatment 
plant and two well houses for the 
city of New Deal. 

The company also does shop 
work and builds their own 
elevator legs. 

A member of the Texas Grain 
and Feed Association, Stone will 
be assisted in the office by Mrs. 
Stone. 

Mrs. Dorothy Menton, Title I 
aide; Mrs. Karen Patrick, fourth 
grade; Mrs. Diana Robertson, 
kindergarten; Mrs. Emilia Serna, 
Title I Aide; Mr. Gary Sherman, 
band director; Mrs. Janice Smith, 
sixth grade; Mrs. Noma Starnes, 
second grade; Mrs. Mary 
Truelock, fourth grade; Mr. Joe 
Tubbs, math and head basketball 
coach; Mrs. Kathy Tubbs, Title I 
teacher; Mrs. Mary Ruth Walker, 
tax assessor collector; Mrs. Mary 
Warren, third grade; Mrs. Ruth 
Webb, fifth grade; Mrs. Kay 
White, Title I remedial; Mr. Mike 
Williamson, history, P.E., assis-
tant coach; Mr. Eddie Wolski, 
history, P.E., head football coach; 
Mrs. Sandra Young, special 
education. 

Mrs. Carol Witcher, counselor; 
Mr. Tom Hamilton, V.A.C. 
Coordinator; Miss Janie Serna, 
student secretary; Mr. James 
Reeves, maintenance supervisor; 
Custodians, Mrs. Jan Lloyd, Mrs. 
Julia Escobedo, Mrs. Emilia 
Maldonado, Mr. Austin West-
brook and Mr. A.E. Todd. Bus 
supervisor, Mr. Benson Mason. 

Lunchroom Supervisor, Mrs. 
Mona Bateman; lunchroom work-
ers, Mrs. Melba Adams, Mrs. 
Randy Brewer, Mrs. Lilly Byers, 
Mrs. Pat Grissom, Mrs. Carolyn 
Hamm, Mrs. Ruth Harper and 
Mrs. Alene Randolph. 

A break-in at White's Auto 
Store in Shallowater, owned by 
W.A. "Dub" Hardin, was 
discovered around 7:45 a.m. 
Tuesday morning by Jackie Buck 
when he arrived to open the 
establishment for daily business. 

Approximately $500 in mer-
chandise was reported missing 
from the firm. 

The break-in is being investi-
gated by the local police 
department and the Lubbock 
County Sheriff's office. No leads 
were reported at press time. 

The couple reside four miles 
south of Shallowater and have 
three daughters, Dianna, 21, who 
is employed by the South Park Inn 
in Lubbock, Zeniata, a 17 year old 
high school junior; and Kay, a 15 
year old high school freshman. 

Dalton Potter, owner and 
operator of Pot Luck Barber Shop 
in Shallowater announces the 
associatio not Leon Sproles as a 
new barber in his shop, effective 
today, Thursday, August 14. 

Sproles has had several years 
experience in barbering since 
graduating from Lubbock Barber 
School in 1965. 

Pot Luck Barber Shop is open 5 
days a week, Tursday through 
Saturday, from 8 a.m. to 6 p.m. 
Both Potter and Sproles will be in 
the shop during these hours and 
will be able to give the customer 
faster service. 

Sproles has been employed as a 
welder with Clark Equipment 
Company in Lubbock for the past 
four and one half years. He and his 
wife Mariana have four children, 
Leon, Jr., 18 years old; Julie Rea, 
age 15; Mary Loretta, age 13; and 
Lisa Gay, 10 years of age. The 
girls are all students in 
Shallowater schools. 

The family resides in Camino 
Estate Trailer Park and are 
members of Temple Baptist 
Church in Lubbock. 

Everyone is invited to drop in 
and get acquainted with Mr. 
Sproles and welcome him to Pot 
Luck Barber Shop as a new 
barber. 

New Patrolman 
Employed By 
Shallowater PD 

Dennis Dean Gray of South 
Texas began duties August 1 as 
patrolman for the City of 
Shallowater, assisting Police Chief 
Don Rackler and Patrolman Gary 
Farr. 

A native of Harlingen, Gray has 
had experience in police work and 
has a credit of 280 hours in basic 
police certification schooling and 
40 hours in family and tavern 
disturbances school. 

He and his wife, Helen, have a 
four month old son, Shane and are 
residing in Triple A Trailer Park. 

Chief Rackler states that the 
city is fortunate to obtain such a 
fine experienced young man and 
with the three man force now in 
operation, the city will have more 
secure protection in the police 
department. 

The American urban dweller 
and agricultural producer both 
will become immediate losers if 
the use of two important 
chlorinated hydrocarbons now 
under fire are suspended, a Texas 
A&M University agricultural 
leader says. 

Dr. L.S. "Bill" Pope, associate 
dean of agriculture, warns that 
the Environmental Protection 
Agency's recent action calling for 
suspension of the two related 
pesticides—chlordane and hepta-
chlor—could have more inpact on 
increasing costs to consumer than 
the current Russian grain deal. 

The proposed ban poses a 
serious problem for producers, 
who depend on the vital chemicals 
for seed treatment for wire worms 
and other insects that attack 
sorghum grains, corn and wheat, 
and for homeowners interested in 
protecting their lawns and 
gardens from insect damage and 
their homes from termite 
problems. 

"Since several other pesticides, 
including DDT, aldrin and 
dieldrin, can no longer be 
manufactured due to EPA 
intervention, the chemicals now 
under fire are the main protective 
shield against certain damaging 
insects that affect agricultural 
production and food supplies. 

"With increasing production 
costs, producers cannot afford a 
failure. Early damage to sor-
ghums, corn and wheat crops 
mean costly replanting, which 
could exceed additional produc-
tion costs of $22 million annually. 
This does not include the cost of 
soil treatments or yield reductions 
due to the impact of late 
plantings," Pope says. 

Another agricultural authority, 
Dr. John Thomas, entomologist 
with the Texas Agricultural 
Extension Service at College 
Station, estimates that the cost of 
alternate broadcast or band 
applications of chemicals to the 
soils would run from $5.80 to $12 
per acre, compared to present 
seed treatment costs of 11 to 43 
cents an acre. 

Any decline in sorghum 
production will seriously hit the 
producers' pocketbook and in-
variably raise the cost of food to 
consumers, the two men warn. 

"For example, a 7 per cent loss 
through ineffective seed treat-
ment of wheat, or a 3 per cent loss 
of the total corn crop for the same 
reason would just about equal the 
amount of each commodity sold to 
Russia thus far in 1975. While the 
public is greatly concerned about 
outshipments of grains to other 
countries, a bigger problem may 
be the loss of vital chemicals so 
necessary for food production," 
Pope says. 

While the EPA suspension 
order excludes the use of these 
chemicals for termite damage and 
non-food plants such as orna-
mentals, Pope says that past 
experience of other pesticide 
manufacturers is that they cannot 
afford to continue production of a 
so-called "questionable" chemicals 
for one or two uses. 

"Hence, the danger is that the 
two pesticides may be removed 
altogether. At present there are 
simply no available and effective 

Continued on Page Three 

Pot-Luck Barber Shop Adds New 
Barber, Leon Sproles, to Staff 

Break-In Reported 	  
At White's Store Booster Club 

Meeting Set 
Thursday Night 

The Shallowater Athletic Boos-
ter Club has scheduled a meeting 
for tonight, Thursday, August 14, 
at 7:30 p.m. in the high school 
auditorium. 

The Booster Club is not just for 
parents of Shallowater High 
school athletes, but anyone in the 
community who is interested in 
athletics. 

Be sure to attend the meeting. 

New Business Open in Shallowater 
Both attend Wolfforth schools. 

The Stones' invite everyone in 
the area to drop by and get 
acquainted. They are proud to be 
a part of such a fine and friendly 
little town and are looking 
forward to meetin each of you. 

Commissioner's Court Blames 
Other Courts for Jail Situation 

Over fifty persons were present County Commissioner's Court to 
Monday morning in the Lubbock hear those elected officials attack 

Federal Courts and the Texas Jail 
Commission for not doing their 
respective parts to improve jail 
conditions in the Lubbock County 
Jail. 

It was the feeling of the 
Commis'sioners Court that these 
agencies must do their part in 
order that a decision be made 
toward a speedy solution to take 
care of local problems in the jail. 

Persons present aired their 
complaints previously voiced this 
summer of alleged physical abuses 
and substandard operations of the 
jail. 

Judge Rod Shaw told the group 
that he was ready and willing to 
spend over $400,000 in federal 
revenue sharing funds which are 
allotted by the court for jail 
improvement. He said: "We would 

Continued on Page Three 
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65 & OVER CUSTOMERS! 
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You Have Made To Our Area and We 
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Checks 

Bank With ABC, You'll Enjoy 
Doing Business With Your Friends! 

AT WOLFFORTH 

abe 
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W. Loop 289 on 
Brownfield Hwy. 

At Wolfforth 

PETE'S FEED 
BARN 

Highway 179 

Wolfforth, Texas 
CUSTOM GRINDING AND MIXING 

Complete line of Purina Feeds 
and Animal Health Products 
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Party 
Line 

Mrs. Glyn Kirby of Groom is a 
house guest of her brother, Mr. 
and Mrs. M.T. Stanton. 

*•*** 
Mrs. Ralph Newland, Glen and 

Eric flew back to their home in 
Jacksonville, Florida, Sunday, 
following a two week visit with 
her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Floyd 
Epperson and Melissa. 

wow* 
O.A. Lambert and his brother-

in-law, Henry Jackson of Lubbock 
were in Hobbs, New Mexico 
Fridya to attend the funeral of a 
longtime friend, Clarence Jordan 
and his son, Scott. 

***** 
Mrs. Alice Williamson returned 

to her home in Woodlake, 
California, Saturday after visiting 
four weeks with her son, the W.F. 
Williamson's. 

* ti 111 

M.T. Stanton was admitted to 
the University Hospital Monday 
where he is undergoing a series of 
tests and treatment. 

*mak 
Mr. and Mrs. W.F. Williamson 

and Mrs. Alice Williamson were 
Friday night dinner guests in the 
W.W. Blackledge home in 
Lubbock. 

***** 

Mrs. Joan Grimes' mother, Mrs. 
Melle Bole of the Slide 
Community, fell last week and 
broke her kneecap. She is 
reported doing fine. 

***** 

Airman Kenneth R. Franklin, 
son of Mr. and Mrs. Ray Franklin, 
will be coming home today, 
Thursday, August 14th for a 10 
day leave from Lackland Air 
Force Base. After his leave, he 
will be going to Maxwell AFB in 
Alabama. 

Airman Franklin attended 
Shallowater High School. 

***** 
M.J. Williams underwent sur- 

gery at Methodist Hospital last 
Thursday and is home and doing 
fine. 

***** 
Nine year old Dawn DuLaney, 

daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Jack 
DuLaney is attending a gymnas-
tics workshop in Levelland at 
Gym World this week. Dawn will 
be a member of the gymnastics 
team this winter and compete at 
meets with the team. 

***** 
Mr. and Mrs. Jack DuLaney, 

Lesa, Jana and Dawn returned 
from Friday night from vacation-
ing in Houston, Louisiana and Six 
Flags. 

***** 
Visitors in the E.B. Reed home 

Sunday were Mr. and Mrs. George 
Hover of Irene, and Mr. and Mrs. 
Merrell Johnson and granddaugh- 
ter, Amie, from Littlefield. 

***** 
Tuesday night dinner guests in 

the Ralph Downey Home were 
Mr. and Mrs. George Hoover of 
Irene. 

***** 
Mr. and Mrs. Kinsey Young 

returned home Monday night 
from visiting relatives in Arkan-
sas. 

flitc*** 

Lusky L. Green, 21, son of Mr. 

and Mrs. W.S. Green, was 
promoted to Army specialist five 
while serving as a clerk with the 
3rd Armored Division in Ger-
many. 

Look Who's 
New! 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Coats 
proudly announce the arrival of 
their first child, a boy, born 
Thursday, August 7 at 10:14 a.m. 
in Methodist Hospital. 

Tipping the scales at an even 8 
lbs., the little lad was named 
Matthew Charles. 

Proud grandparents are Mr. 
and Mrs. B.C. Coats of 
Shallowater and Mr. and Mrs. 
Melvin Griffith of Plainview. The 

The father is engaged in 
farming. 

Bridal Shower 
Honors Miss Sheri 
Pearce Saturday 

Miss Sheri Pearce, bride-elect 
of Glen Harris of Philadelphia, 
was honored with a come and go 
bridal shower Saturday evening 
from 7 to 9:30 p.m. in the lovely 
home of Mrs. Jack DuLaney of 
Shallowater. 

Approximately 50 guests were 
registered by Mrs. T.D. Oldham 
as they were greeted at the door 
by Mrs. DuLaney and Mrs. Jim 
Foerster. Several sent gifts who 
were unable to attend. 

The honoree's chosen colors of 
Royal Blue and white were carried 

out in decorations. The serving 
table was laid with a beautiful lace 
cloth over royal blue, centered 
with an arrangement of white 
daisies enhanced with royal blue 
and flanked silver amber cup 
candles. 

Amber punch, thumbprint 
cookies, mints and nuts were 
served by Mrs. Roger Pettet from 
silver appointments and a 
beautiful West German cut glass 
punch bowl set. 

Royal blue tipped carnation 
corsages, tied with royal blue and 
white checked ribbon were 
presented the honoree, her 
mother, Mrs. Boyd Pearce and 
grandmother, Mrs. Wade Pearce 
of Brownfield. 

Hostesses were Mesdames T.D. 
Oldham, Jim Foerster, John 
Anglin, Garland Boozer, Bobby 
Stiles, Jack DuLaney, Roger 
Pettet, Bryan Burgett, Glen 
Burgett, Neff Preston, Dalton 
Potter, James Truelock, LaVon 
McAuley, B.V. Oldham, Bob 
Grice, Doyle Greenway, Bill 
Johnson, Clifford Conner and C.L. 
Ichtertz. 

The couple will exchange vows 
Saturday afternoon at 3 o'clock in 
the First Baptist Church Chapel. 

United Methodist 
Women Meet 

The Shallowater United Metho-
dist women met Monday evening, 
August 11, at 7:30 p.m. in the 
church parlor. 

The meeting was called to order 
by the president, Mrs. C.M. 
Thomas. Roll call was answered 
by reading a favorite chapter in 
Psalms. 

Opening prayer was given by 
Mrs. C.E. Pair and Mrs. W.C. 
Vaughan brought the devotional. 

The group discussed the 
forthcoming senior banquet they 
sponsor each year. 

Mrs. Louis McMenamy pro-
vided refreshments for the nine 
members and one guest, Mrs. 
Jackie Reed, formerly of Alexan-
dria, Virginia. 

The next meeting will be 
Monday, Sept. 8, in the church 
parlor at 7:30 p.m. 
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Elliotts Attend 
Antique Car Show 
In Brownwood 

Mr. and Mrs. Milton Elliott, Mr. 
and Mrs. Paul Elliot, Tammy and 
Anna, were in Brownwood 
Thursday through Saturday of 
last week to attend the 13th 
annual Grand Old Tour, South-
west Region of the Antique 
Automobile Club of America, held 
at the Riverside Motel there. 

Over 800 antique cars were 
registered from all over the state, 
with one car registered as far 
away as Florida. 

The Elliott's entered three 
antique cars in the event, a 1929 
Ford Roadster, 1925 T-Model 
Ford truck and drove a 1936 
Oldsmovile to Brownwood, and 
trailered the other two. 

Judging of the cars was held 
Saturday morning and the driving 
events were held Saturday 
afternoon in which Paul Elliott 
won second place in registration 
on the T-Model truck in his 
division. 

He and his wife, Charlene won 
second place in the Old Shoe Race 
driving event and Paul placed 
third in the cranking contest. 

The group reported a real good 
time at the annual affair with the 
meeting to be held next year in 
San Angelo. 

Shallowater School 
Lunch Menu 

Friday, August 15 
Fried fish fillet, tartar sauce 
Creamy macaroni and cheese 
Early June peas 
Brownies, butter, milk 

Monday, August 18 
Corn dogs with mustard 
Buttered potatoes 
Green beans with ham 
Banana pudding, milk 

Tuesday, August 19 
Chicken fried steak, cream gravy 
Buttered rice, tossed green salad 
Hot rolls, butter 
Fruit Jello, milk 

Wednesday, August 20 
Mexican meat loaf 
Glazed carrots, seasoned spinach 
Corn bread squares, butter 
Coconut sheet cake, milk 

Thursday, August 21 
Hamburgers on toasted bun 
Lettuce, tomatoes, pickles, onions 
French fries with catsup 
Peanut butter cookies, milk 

Friday, August 22 
Pizza 
Hominy with green peppers 
Cabbage salad 
Apple crunch, milk 

He who lives at high tensior. 
usually blows a fuse. 
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YWCA Schedules 
New Fall Classes 

The Young Women's Christian 
Association is accepting registra-
tion for fall classes, September 
through December. Fall bro-
chures with complete information 
are available at the YWCA office, 
3101 35th Street. 

The variety of programs for 
preschoolers and adults, high 
school students and their 
elementary school counterparts 
includes swimming, exercise 
programs, crafts, and educational 
classes. 

Three exercise programs will be 
conducted including a morning 
exercise and swim class, a noon 
exercise class, and aerobic dance. 

Yoga, bellydancing and karate 
will compliment the fall program. 
A 5 session class in golf is 
scheduled along with weekly 
tennis classes. 

Cake decorating crochet, ma-
crame and needlepoint are on the 
agenda for fall. Also a four week 
upholstery class and sessions in 
bridge, guitar and conversational 
Spanish. 

For the preschooler, fall classes 
include Morning Y-Tot.s and 
Afternoon Y-Tots. Other morning 
classes include instruction in 
tumbling, puppetry, music and 
dance, and a special class to set 
the holiday mood, "In Time For 
Christmas". Tumbling, Number 
Fun, Pooh Corner Story Hour and 
Ballet will comprise the afternoon 
preschool classes. 

Saturday morning classes in 
gymnastics, karate, charm, and 
kid's kookery will be offered to 
elementary aged children. Ele-
mentary ballet is scheduled for 
Tuesday and Thursday after-
noons. 

Several Saturday morning 
classes have been scheduled 
expecially for teens including 
modern dance and hodgepodge, a 
crafts and stitchery class. 
G.E.M.S. Babysitting Clinic is 
scheduled to begin October 18. 
Those satisfactorily completing 
the course will have their names 
placed on a YWCA, babysitting 
referral list. 

Membership in the YWCA is 
$5.00 per year for adults, $1.00 for 
teens and free with a mother's 
membership for chidren 11 and 
younger. Classes have an 
additional fee. 

The YWCA is a United Way 
agency. 

County Commissioners . . . 
Continued from Page One 

have already had some construc-
tion underway if it weren't for the 
Federal courts." 

He was referring to a U.S. 
District Court case involving the 
City of Dallas mail and explained 
that requirements placed on jails 
in that case are still being studied. 

At least one commissioner, 
Arch Lamb, voiced the opinion 
that perhaps the best way to 
handle the local jail problems, as 
to inadequate facilities and 
substandard treatment; would be 
to begin now working toward 
construction of complete new 

• facilities, which, while jailing 
some prisioners, would also 
provide outside work areas for 
others. 

The Court did point out in the 
course of the public hearing that 

0 drone 1974 CROSSINci THE VE4ERT 94 THE '30 

A few years back, if you 
were going to take a trip, one 
thing you wouldn't think of 
going without was a water 
bag. The bags could be 
purchased from hardware 
stores, filling stations, and 
auto parts houses for one or 
two dollars. They usually 
held four to six quarts and 
were made of canvas 
material sewn together with 
water-tight seams. A 
drinking or pouring spout at 
the top could be closed with a 
cork stopper or screw-on 
cap. Some had removable 
metal cleats that could be 
slid off, opening up the bags 
for cleaning. Most had a rope 
strap to hang them by or 
carry them with. 

When traveling, most 
people hung the bags on the 
outside of their car 
somewhere, usually on a 
bumper guard, head light, or 
door handle. The bags ac-
tually kept the water cool. A 
small amount of water would 
seep through the sides of the 
bag and evaporate. The 
evaporation would cause the 
contents to cool down, a 
chemical process I still don't 
understand even though it 
has been explained to me on 
occasion by those who do. 

CANVAS WATER BAGS 

The bags were very useful, 
not only to those on vacation 
trips but to farmers, ran-
chers and other workers as 
well. They required no 
special care and would not 
be broken if bumped or 
dropped. A wet, dripping 
canvas water bag was 
always a welcomed sight to a 
thirsty person. 

Unknowing tourists 
sometimes were talked into 
buying water bags when 
approaching unfamiliar arid 
regions. Unscrupulous filling 
station operators would start 
out by telling some dreadful 
story of some family who 
had tried to cross the desert 
"up ahead" with no extra 
water supply. They would go 
into great detail on how the 
poor folks had suffered. If 
the story was told well 
enough and with just the 
right expressions, some 
tourists were known to have 
bought half a dozen water 
bags at one time. One man I 
knew used to do that and he 
even charged them for the 
water to fin the bags with. 
Funny thing about it was he 
lived althost four hundred 
mileS from the nearest 
desert. 

State Senator Kent Hance of 
Lubbock told Texas county agents 
in Lubbock last week that 
agricultural exports are central to 
a strong American economy. 

"A strong economy is the only 
way for the United States to hold 
its strong military position in the 
world," said Hance, addressing 
the annual meeting of the Texas 
County Agricultural Agents 
Association. 

"Our unfavorable balance of 
trade payments were partly the 
result of increased U.S. labor 
costs prompting industries to shift 
their production to other 

State Senator Kent Hance 
Addresses County Agents 

while the Commissioner's Court 
was responsible for providing 
funds to operate the County Jail, 
the Court was not responsible for 
the manner in which the jail, or 
any other operations under the 
County Sheriff's office, were 
operated. 

Judge Shaw told the group that 
the Texas Jail Commission must 
study new requirements placed on 
local jailing authorities before 
decisions could be made. 

Pesticides . . . 
Continued From Page One 

substitutes for many of the uses of 
these chemicals," Pope says. 

While the EPA must, as one of 
its charges, carefully evaluate and 
scrutinize chemicals for possible 
toxicity and carcenogenic effects, 
the risk-benefit ratio also must be 
considered, he emphasizes. 

countries where labor is much 
cheaper. The products were, in 
turn, imported back to America, 
thus causing a gold flow away 
from our economy," he stated. 

"Not until we exported large 
amounts of agricultural products 
did this payment balance trend 
reverse itself," Hance concluded. 

Referring to recent state 
appropriations for Agricultural 
Extension and research programs, 
Hance cited them as an 
investment in agriculture which 
has been and must continue to be 
the backbone of American 
progress. 

The state senator challenged 
the county agents to assume an 
even greater responsibility to see 
that all farmers know what's 
available from agricultural re-
search efforts. 

"I make no apologies for any 
money voted by the Texas 
Legislature in support of 
Agricultural Extension and re-
search," Hance concluded. 

IC. Roberts Liquor Store 
FM 1585 & Tahoka Hwy. 

op., 
I n a few weeks, most of the 
topwater fishing action will be 
gone from our waters in this 
state, as the big bass head for 
the deeper water as the cooler 
weather sets in. But some tips 
on topwater fishing could help 
you put that big one on the 
stringer. A half dozen 
different top water baits 
should grace your tackle box, 
but the poppers, chuggers, 
and stick-up baits are the 
most popular. As a rule, top 
water fishing is best in calm 
water early and late, but 
many big bass have been 
caught in open water, during 
the heat of the day on 
topwater baits. When casting 
make the lure land "soft" by 
pulling up that rod tip and 
letting the lure land straight 
down in the water. In choppy 
water, work that lure hard, 
with the more noise the 
better. Early and late shallow 
fishing move it slowly ... very 
slowly. 

Outdoors 
m Texas 

By 
J. C. Roberts 

Lubbock, Texas 

The Acupuncture Society of America 
Invites You to Hear 

DR. H.W. McI LROY, D.C. 
in a FREE Public Lecture on 

"Understanding Acupuncture—A 5,000 Year Old Mystery" 
(Dr. Mcllroy will explain further research being done using 
acupuncture to control weight, loss of hair & smoking.) 

Thursday, August 14, 1975 — 7:30 p.m. 
Flame Room — Pioneer Natural Gas Bldg. 

CRAIG BUILDERS SUPPLY 

4600 CLOVIS HIGHWAY - LUBBOCK 
762-8719 

Paint • Floor Covering • Lumber 
Building Materials 
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VLASIC HAMBURG. 
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HEAVY DUTY 
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MONEY SAVING COUPON 
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LAY S. is a trademark of Frito-Lay. Inc 
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c  NIPS 	P 	' 

HI-DRI 	

TO ' N ‘f:T:rj  

JUMBO ROLL 
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"UNITED'S PROTEN MATURE BEEF" 

STEAK  FULL  CUT ROUND $ 139 

	

STEAK 	
 

LB 

	

SIRLOIN 	I 39 
LB. 

RIB 

	

.;a; STEAK  	1 39 

	

LB 	 

PLAY 	 ROAST  SHOULDER 

	

BONELESS 	WASTE 
FREE 

	 LB
$113  

STE RANCH 7-BONE 	 2 
CENTER CUT CHUCK  

L.$1  

GREENJ 
STA,. 

'BLACK OUT 

GET 1000 EXTRA GROUND  
S&H GREEN STAMPS 
	 • BEEF 	 srsrp,m P FRESH 100°, 

ALL BEEF 
LB.•  

1 II 

II TT 

KEEBLER GOLDEN VANILLA 
,=o= Box WAFERS 	  
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GORTON'S FISH 

MIXED CT CORN 	 
VIEGETABLES 

 BIRDSEYE 
16 OZ.  

GREEN PEAS  16 OZ BIRD 
BAG EYE WE GIVE eh" GREEN STAMPS 

WE RESERVE 
THE RIGHT 
TO LIMIT 

QUANTITIES 

SUPER MARKETS 
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"FINE 	FARE DOLLAR BUYS" 
"MIX 

CORN  FINE FARE WHOLE KERNEL " OZ. 
CIZ.

OR
I  OR CREAM STYLE 	 MATCH"X  

)LE KFSUUEL COttri PEAS 
GARDEN SWEET 
FINE FARE COUSIN SWEET 

il,°  .r. PEAS & CARROTS . 
16 

: OZ 
la 4, . 

.-A 	• a 
, 	II

1 
 TOMATO 	 FINE FARE 
' 

'5'INE ‘'FA-  tE - CATSUP 	14 OZ. BOTTLE 

17 OZ. 
FOR 



He who has a thing to sell 
And goes and whispers in a well, 
Is not so apt to get the dollars 
As he who climbs a tree and hollers. 

NEWSPAPER 
ADVERTISING 

makes i t Easy to Sell 
your Service or your Product 

's 
riots-  et  

no..10.110 ; 4 	 ‘2,1:4. 0.00440, 

pzatm 

•••"' 
	

„r 	 0;70. 

, 

01020 0. e.0 . • 

FMS`" 0%, o• 
1.0;:•\6 	 s". ,̀"`:0•••04 *'*•06r.w6.4,0'.  • .„ 	•L','„,0 	•0 I I. J.00 	000 s00 

	

.0°_,\03.-  °Tv. .--•1" 	71.4 •°..40' *1°04 sor4 s 	SAS"  

	

le  .0.00  ere..; 'v... 	 0,0" tier Nee _dr°  0e.:04  
00" 	 40.6  

; 	yell: #A".":44 e•IfiC"*.:0." 	 "• 'e.. 04A.0:1"14  
1.0 woe- 	 Al\ 	01  ve.e. 	 . 

100. 	/4".• 	 0.41.40.te..0 	or.  

0.40  00 es 	• t S4\ 	• 	• -14:‹0:6#•A 4.0040.4.04  $t• 	 °°.:.:"'e 	• *V.... 	0*.  
,01 01%.41,r0•060.01.00. ies .cv• 	 so" 

‘r•j•..0, 
0se 	. 

co. 
Like the branches of the tree, 

NEWSPAPERS reach out into space — into the 

vast areas of the trade territory — into every home 

every community, telling one and all about local 

happenings, local products, and local services. 

It has its roots in all affairs 
— for your good and the community's. 

PUBLICATION SERVICE COMPANY 

Publishers of: 

Suburban Today 
WEST TEXAS TIMES 

The PLAINSMAN 

Home Offices: 816 Avenue 12 

Phone 763-4883 or 745-3419 

Mail to P.O. Box 225 
Lubbock, Texas 79408 

Two 
Triggers 
for big 
cutting jobs, 
and little pruning jobs. 

Helps Shrink 
Swelling Of 
Hemorrhoidal 
Tissues 

caused by inflammation 
Doctors have found a medica-
tion that in many cases gives 
prompt, temporary relief from 
pain and burning itch in hemor-
rhoidal tissues. Then it actually 
helps shrink swelling of these 
tissues caused by inflammation. 

The answer is Preparation'''. 
No prescription is needed for 
Preparation H. Ointment or 
suppositories. 

	• 

EMBARRASSING, BURNING 

Itching? 
ZEMO relieves itching fast be-
cause its special 'anti-itch' medi-
cation soothes inflamed surface 
tissues. Get relief with the first ap-
plication of soothing, medicated 
ZEMO—Oint- zemo ment or Liquid. 
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Austin—First Texas impeach-
ment trial in 44 years is scheduled 
in the State Senate September 3. 

A 10 count impeachment 
resolution against 229th District 
Judge O.P. Carrillo was voted by 
the House of Representatives 
August 5 by an overwhelming 
margin (128-16). 

Gov. Dolph Briscoe fixed the 
trial date in cooperation with Lt. 
Gov. Bill Hobby, presiding officer 
of the Senate. 

Leon Jaworski, Houston attor-
ney who was chief Watergate 
prosecutor, will serve as special 
counsel for the Senate during the 
expected lengthy trial. 

Terry Doyle of Port Arthur will 
serve as House special prosecutor. 

Impeachment proceedings have 
been voted against only three 

p 

AND   eridehe ter  

by Lyndell Williams 

• 

STATE CAPITAL 

Hiqh/ifhirs 

I t AA'. PlittSS A1S0t IAIION 

Texas officials in the last century 
and just one, former Gov. James 
E. Ferguson, actually was 
removed from office and forbidden 
to run again. A two-thirds vote of 
the Senate is necessary for 
removal. 

Carrillo stands charged with a 
variety of wrongs, including abuse 
of judicial powers, political 
conspiracies and using county 
personnel and property for his 
personal benefit. 

Campaign On 
Advocates of a new constitution 

have opened campaign head-
quarters and named a campaign 
director for an all-out effort to 
begin soon after Labor Day. 

The election is scheduled 
November 4. 

A rival "Committee to Preserve 
the Present Texas Constitution" 
also has filed necessary legal 
papers with the Secretary of State 
but has scheduled no activities. 

Rep. Ronald Earle of Austin will 
head the campaign office for 
"Citizens for the Texas Constitu-
tion." Former State Supreme 

Court Chief Justice Robert W. 
Calvert is in overall charge. 

Atty. Gen. John Hill, House 
Speaker Bill Clayton and Lt. Gov. 
Bill Hobby are among strong 
supporters of revision. 

Gov. Briscoe said he still has 
reservations about the legislative 
and financial articles, but has not 
decided whether to offer strong 
opposition. 

Comptroller Bob Bullock is 
opposed to local government and 
financial articles but backs 
judiciary, legislative and execu-
tive article changes. 

The AFL-CIO expressed oppo-
sition to judiciary and local 
government articles. 

Tax Hike Dispute 
Texas Research League dis-

putes claims that the new state 
school finance law is forcing steep 
local tax increases. 

In nearly all instances, said 
TRL, increases in the local share 
of school costs can be absorbed by 
shifting tax dollars from so-called 
"enrichment" programs into local 
Foundation matching fund re-
quirements. Raising taxes is a 
local choice, according to TRL. 

A.G. Opinions 
An act granting veterans 

preference in governmental em-
ployment is valid, although a 
five-year residency requirement 
may be unconstitutional, Attorney 
Genral Hill held. 

In other recent opinions, Hill 
concluded: 

• County regulatory authority 
over solid waste disposal within 
cities is limited to licensing 
disposal sites. 

• The prison system has no 
authority to require inmates 
getting college education benefits 
to apply for federal veterans aid 
or to make reimbursement. 

• Port of Beaumont Navigation 
District may own and operate 
facilites within the Port of 
Orange, but must serve only the 
Beaumont district. Property and 
facilities may be leased to an 
individual or corporation for 
private industrial use. 

• A Dallas County deputy 
sheriff may not also be a city 
councilman. 

• Galveston County may not 
divert to other road projects $5 

continued On Page Seven 

s 
by Joe Kelly 

If Texas Tech is to have a successful football campaign, the key to 
achievement in 1975 may well come in the first half of the campaign. 

Three of those five games will be played in Lubbock, which one SWC 
athlete recently told me he thought was worth at least a touchdown in 
Tech's favor. But those three games are not the important thing, for two 
of them are non-conference. 

No, the real key is after the opening pair of games here against 
Florida State and New Mexico. This is not to put down those two 
schools, but they are appetizers. The real test of the Raiders comes on 
successive weekends. 

In those three weeks Tech plays: Texas at Austin, Oklahoma State at 
Stillwater, Texas A&M in Lubbock. And, in all three, the Raiders will 
face physical opposition. 

To refresh memories, last year the Raiders were sky high for the 
Longhorns and, though it was a physical game, they came through it in 
pretty good shape. The wear and tear, though, was starting. 

The following week the Raiders hosted Oklahoma State and, frankly, 
were lucky to win, 14-13, in a game that saw them take a real physical 
beating and lose some players. 

The next week the Raiders travelled to College Station and hopes 
were dimmed quickly. The Raiders could do nothing with the physically 
superior Aggies, who gave Tech a body beating for the third week in 
succession. 

By this time the starting lineup was: (1) battered; or (2) sidelined by 
injury. For the last half of the season, the Raiders were able to do no 
better than play .500 ball. 

•••••••••••••••••••• 

There probably is more depth on the Raider squad this year, but some 
of the depth lacks experience. There is more size and, as long as there 
aren't injuries, the Raiders might well be better prepared for a gruelling 
season, physically. 

Still, Tech is going to be tested early. Texas undoubtedly will be 
ranked from one to three and, especially in Austin, will be physical. Then 
comes Oklahoma State and A&M. 

•••••••••••••••••••• 

Oklahoma and Nebraska were the odds-on picks to win the Big 8, but 
Oklahoma State picked up some support. The Cowboys will be big, 
strong and more experienced. 

A&M, of course, has probably the most physical squad in the 
conference, with depth and experience at every position and smarting 
from last year's disaster. It helps to have that game here, of course, 
but.... 

So, it isn't difficult to see that both the Texas and Oklahoma State 
games could go against the Raiders. That would put them down to their 
1974 record through four games. 

If A&M continued last year's mastery, the Raiders would, with half a 
season left, be fighting to act as spoilers. I hope it doesn't happen. All I'm 
doing is pointing out that you can't go on 1974's record and that, as usual, 
injuries could play a major part in determining Tech's success. 

•••••••••••••••••••• 

The idea of a super conference, long kicked around by sports writers 
on rainy days and others, might still be a possibility. It could be hastened 
by whatever action the NCAA takes at its meetings this week. 

There is talk that the major universities will split from the NCAA if 
the smaller universities and colleges succeed in sweeping proposals that 
include being cut in on television and bowl receipts, reduced coaching 
staffs and a cutback in scholarships. 

Darrell Royal, Frank Broyles, Barry Switzer and others have been 
most vocal in objecting to such proposals. They saw that, with the 
controversial "equal" rights for women, intercollegiate athletics would 
be all but destroyed. 

They know that rising costs are hurting schools, and they know that 
football, at many institutions, is the only sport that is paying its way. 
And they favor modified reforms. 

I sympathize with the so-called majors. They are fighting the pros for 
the entertainment dollar and they are being eaten alive by rising costs. 
And now women have reared.their "ugly" (?) head to muddy the waters 
even more. What is a school going to do? 

One answer might be for the so-called super powers—like Texas, 
Oklahoma, Arkansas, LSU, Notre Dame, etc.—to form that long talked 
of "super" conference. 

The rub there is, as Darrell said, when asked why Texas didn't 
schedule Notre Dame, Southern Cal, Penn State, etc., that's the quickest 
way to empty the stadium he knew. A few losses and those 81,000 seats 
would show a lot of emptiness. 

So, the answer could be the super conference, with schools of 
consistent strength and drawing power. It might be worth a try, with 
the "have-nots" continuing in lesser conferences. Then, if the super 
conference couldn't make it, it would be back to intercollegiate athletics. 

     

     

THE CITIZEN SOLDIER 
IS STILL HERE. 

 

 

One weekend a month, he helps himself and his 
country working at a job we taught him. He was here even 
before we had a country. He still is. 

THE ARMY RESERVE. 
IT PAYS TO GO TO MEETINGS. 

 

     

     

Serving Area Farmers With 
Modern Efficient Gin Service 

Shallowater Co-op Gir 

Phone 832-4300 
	

Shallowater, Texas 
if Busy Dial 832-4063 

CUT FIREWOOD 
with a• 

HOMELITE 
XL-2 CHAIN SAW 

LIGHTWEIGHT • POWERFUL 
RUGGED 

ONLY $129.95 
with 

12" bar & chain 

Look for your local Homelite dealer 
in the yellow pages 



SISTER SOPHIA 
READER AND 
ADVISOR 
PALM READER 
PSYCHIC 
CARD READER 

She advises on all affairs of life. 
There is no problem so great she 
can't solve. Sister Sophia has devot-
ed a lifetime to this work. Don't fail 
to see this gifted woman who will 
help you, and invites you to her 
home. Why put off until tomorrow 
what you can do today. Sister So-
phia is above all readers. Other 
readers have tried to compete with 
her and failed. She will tell you all 
you need to know. She will convince 
you and show you to way to hap-
piness. If you have bad troubles in 
your Job, sick, love, marriage, why 
put It off? One visit will convince 
you. All work guaranteed. Open 7 
days a week, 7 a.m. to 10 p.m. 
No appointment necessary. 

Ph. 799-9124 	2263 34th 
LUBBOCK, TEXAS 

Denture 
problems? 

OraFix holds 
dentures better because 

it spreads better. 
Tests prove OraFix' spreads better 
than the other leading denture 
adhesives — cream or plastic. 
Other adhesives can leave gaps 
between dentures and gums. So 
food particles and air can get in 
causing dentures to slip. But OraFix 
spreads better so it can fill even tiny 
gaps. Result? OraFix seals and 
holds dentures tight. 

ORAFIX, EVERYDAY, FOR 
THE SEAL OF CONFIDENCE "rl-t 

MISCELLANEOUS 
FOR SALE au= 

AGONIZING 
PAIN FROM 
INGROWN 
TOENAIL? 
Get Outgre for 

fast relief 
Why suffer the agony of ingrown toenail pain when 
Outgro can give you fast, temporary relief? Outgro 
toughens irritated skin, eases inflammation, re-
duces swelling without affecting the shape, growth 
or position of the nail. Outgro gives you fast pain 
relief, and makes it easier to cut out the nail cut 
out the pain caused by ingrown toenail Stop in-
grown nail pain fast with Outgro 
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4-H'ers Discover Breads With American Flavor 
CHICAGO—Authentic 

American bread recipes are 
difficult to find. Most of the 
breads we eat today are based 
on Old World recipes brought 
to this country by colonists 
and handed down from gener-
ation to generation. 

But after considerable 
research, and with the assis-
tance of Standard Brands In-
corporated, 4-H'ers have man-
aged to come up with two 
genuine American breads: 
sourdough and Anadama (see 
recipe below). They're fun to 
bake and they're a tribute to 
the nation's cuisine during 
the bicentennial celebration. 

Fun and learn-by-doing 
experiences are what the 
national 4-H bread program is 
all about. Boys and girls from 
9 to 19 acquire practical skills 
and gain creative satisfaction 
from 4-H bread making activi-
ties. And they can work for 
awards donated by Standard 
Brands and arranged by the 
National 4-H Service Commit-
tee. 

Incentives offered 
Standard Brands offers 

$800 college scholarships to 
Six national winners, an 
expense-paid trip to the 54th 
National 4-H Congress, Nov. 
30-Dec. 4 in Chicago, to one 
winner from each state, and 
up to four medals of honor 
per county. All winners are 
selected on the basis of their 
records of accomplishment 
by the Cooperative Extension 
Service, which conducts the 
4-H youth program. 

Bread projects teach 
4-H'ers to plan, purchase, pre-
pare and serve breads and 
cereals. They also stress the 
nutritional importance of 
these foods: four daily serv-
ings of whole grain or enrich-
ed breads and cereals provide 
some of the carbohydrates, 
iron, and B vitamins neces-
sary for good health and an 
attractive appearance. 

4-H'ers share their know-
ledge and skills with others 
through demonstrations, 

. 	.... 	. 	•. 

Young persons in the national 4-H bread program sponsored 
by Standard Brands Incorporated are discovering that Amer-
ican breads are fun to make, nutritious and appetizing, 4-H 
bread making activities are supervised by the Cooperative 
Extension Service. 
community service meals, the salt and undissolved dry 
media, and exhibits at local, yeast. Add margarine. 
county and state fairs. Addi- 	Gradually add tap water 
tional information on the na- and molasses to dry ingredi-
tional 4-H bread program is ents and beat 2 minutes at 
available from county ex- medium speed of electric 
tension agents. 	 mixer, scraping bowl occa- 

	

Anadama bread 	sionally. Add 1/2  cup flour. 
The name Anadama sup- Beat at high speed 2 minutes, 

posedly comes from a New scraping bowl occasionally. 
England fisherman whose Stir in enough additional 
lazy wife, Anna, refused to flour to make a stiff dough. 
bake bread. In exasperation Turn out onto lightly floured 
he mixed up a concoction of board; knead until smooth 
his own. As he stirred and and elastic, about 8 to 10 
kneaded his family heard him minutes. Place in greased 
muttering "Anna damn her," bowl, turning dough to grease 
and the bread become known top. Cover; let rise in warm 
as Anadama. 	 place, free from draft, until 

ANADAMA BREAD 	double in bulk, about 1 hour. 

	

Makes 2 loaves 	 Punch dough down; divide 
7 to 8 cups unsifted flour 	in half. Roll each half to a 14 
1% cups yellow cornmeal 	x 9-inch rectangle. Shape into 
21/2  teaspoons salt 	 loaves. Place in 2 greased 9 x 
2 packages dry yeast 	5 x 3-inch loaf pans. Cover; 
1/3 cup softened margarine 	let rise in warm place, free 
21/4  cups very warm tap 	from draft, until doubled in 

water (120°F - 130°F) 	bulk, about 45 minutes. 
2/3 cup molasses (at room 	Bake at 375° F about 45 

temperature) 	 minutes or until done. 
In a large bowl thoroughly Remove from pans and cool 

mix 21/2  cups flour, cornmeal, on wire racks. 
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ACROSS 
- Degree of 

engineering 
3 - Flower 
7 - Perform 
9 - Sufficient 

11 - Overcome 
13 - Provided 
14 - Preposition 
15 - Legislative 

assemblies 
20 - "So be it" 
21 - Conceit 
22 - Ardor 
24 - Sodium (chem.) 
25 - Preposition 
27 - Parent 
28 - Behold! 
29 - Acquired 
30 - Skill 
31 - Never! 
33 - Proceed 
35 - Biblical 

division (abb.) 
36 - Exist 
37 - Exact 
38 - Aquatic pro-

pelling device 
40 - Placid 

Highlights and Sidelights . . . 
Continued from Page Six 

million in bond proceeds com-
mitted to Bolivar Crossing. 

• A&M University may erect 
permanent improvements on 
certain land owned by the system 
subject to reversion to the U.S. 

Insurance Hike Asked 
Insurance industry spokesmen 

have urged the State Insurance 
board to fix homeowners policy 
rates on an annual basis, rather 
than the traditional three-year 
period. 

As an alternative, the industry 
urged a 22 per cent increase in the 
three-year permium. Inflation and 
unexpected losses were cited. The 
Board raised rates 19.3 per cent 
last January, but the industry 
claims that was insufficient. 

Jobless Rate Up 

5 - Printer's unit 
6 - Anger 
7 - Refusal 
8 - Either 

10 - Preposition 
12 - In the 

direction of 
15 - Impeded 
16 - Neon (chem.) 
17 - To mature 
18 - Preposition 
19 - Smash 
20 - Concerning 
23 - Memento 
26 - Also 
27 - Golf tutor 
32 - Severe test 
34 - To exhaust 
36 - Rather than 
38 - Bone 
39 - Sun god 
42 - Goes astray 
43 - Image 
45 - Preposition 
46 - Parent 
47 - Masurium 

(chem.) 
48 - Latin "and" 
49 - Roman 101 
50 - Medical man 

Unemployment payments 
reached another record high last 
month, with $24.8 million in 
benefits distributed. 

Comptroller Bob Bullock said an 
average of 21,000 Texans received 
weekly benefit checks every day. 
Payments topped $1 million on 19 
days of July. 

July payments bring to $143.5 
million the total jobless aid paid 
for 1975. This compared with a 
total of $79.2 million for all 1974. 

Highest daily payout in July 
was $1.3 million to 25,180 persons 
and the lowest $938,457 to 18,071, 
according to the Comptroller's 
figures. 

Classified Ads may be placed in this 
newspaper at the rate of 5c/ per word. 
Minimum charge $1.00. Contact your 
news editor or call 763-4883. 

Tech student who will be working on 
the Suburban Today staff, needs to 
rent small nice, clean house or apart-
ment in Shallowater. (Furnished). Call 
763-4883. 

Rays of Hope 
by Pat Stanton 

"A man has joy by the answer of 
his mouth", Proverbs 15:23. 

The words of a man's mouth are 
so powerful that they can produce 
life, health, riches, joy and peace. 

This is possible because man is 
created in God's image. God spoke 
the world into existence and 
everything is still held in place by 
his word. 

Man's words are a living force 
and the success or failure of his 
life is largely determined by the 
words that he speaks. 

If a man knows how to quote 
and say God's word for every pro-
blem and purpose of life, he will 
have a new creative force and 
power in his life. 

Positive words of faith based on 
God's word brings life, hope, and 
healing. 

The writer of Proverbs says 
that "we are snared by our 
words." If you find yourself 
caught in a "snare of life", check 
up on the words that you speak. 

For Sale: Peas, beans, and okra. Call 
Terri Stanton, 763-1334 for more in-
formation. 

LADY JO PEA SHELLER attaches to 
portable mixer, $14.32 includes tax, 
postage. Lady Jo Sales, 4 607 29th St. 
Lubbock, Phone 799-3968. 

Singer Touch & Sew—delux models, 
These machines zig-zag, blind hem, make 
buttonholes, fills boggin in machine, 
etc. Desk cabinets with drawer space. 
Used 3 months, several left out of pub-
lic school systems. Your choice, $75.00 
each. Cash or terms. Fully guaranteed. 

Sewing Machine Service Center 
2716 50th St., 792-8226 (tfc) 

Are they words of failure, gossip, 
criticism, fear, worry, hate, and 
etc.? 

Learn to speak words of 
kindness, hope, peace, faith, love, 
gentleness, and progress. 

Proverbs 18:7-8, "A fool's 
mouth is his destruction, and his 
lips are the snare of his soul." The 
words of a talebearer are as 
wounds, and they go down into 
the innermost parts of the belly. 

Proverbs 16:24. Pleasant words 
are as an honeycomb, sweet to the 
soul, and health to the bones. 

Proverbs 12:18, "but the tongue 
of the wise is health. 

James 3:2, "if any man offend 
not in word, the same is a perfect 
man, and able to bridle the whole 
body." 

Learn to control your tongue 
and you will find yourself really 
enjoying a long, good life. Psalms 
34:12-13, I Peter 3:10. 

WAITRESS WANTED—Apply in per-
son at the Shallowater Restaurant. 

THANK YOU 
I wish to say thank you to all the 
wonderful friends who have been so 
kind to my family In the loss of my 
precious mother. We have been blessed 
with concerned visitors, many lovely 
flowers, the most beautiful cards and 
delicious food. These have all made the 
difficult days a little easier. I sincerely 
appreciate everything done and request 
your prayers in the days ahead. God 
bless you all. 

Love, 
Jolene Shropshire and family 

CROSSWORD • + + By A. C. Gordon 

I 
41— Despondency 
44 - Everyone indi- 

vidually (abb ) 
46 - Italian river 
47 - Ripen 
49 - Poltroon 
51 - Male nickname 
52 - Blemish 
53 - Erbium (chem.) 

DOWN 
- Errors Excep- 

ted (abb.) 
2 - Baff ling puzzle 
3 - A chill 
4 - Quiet! 

MANCIL SMITH 

Domestic Well Service 

IRRIGATION AND DOMESTIC WELL SERVICE 

SPRINKLER SYSTEMS —SUBMERSIBLE PUMP DEALER 

Phone 832-4090 	Box 682 	1003 13th Street 

Shallowater, Texas 79363 



DiaGel QUICKLY 
RELIEVES 

Vasid 
Indigestion' 
... it's those times you 
suffer acid indigestion 
and painful gas, too. 

DI-GEL® gives more com-
plete relief because it does what 
plain antacids can't. It reduces 
excess acid; also contains 
Simethicone that gets rid of gas, 
too. Heartburn, painful gas go 
fast. Get DI-GEL. 

Dalton Porter Announces 

the Association 

of Leon Sproles 

as a New Barber 

at 
POT LUCK 

BARBER SHOP 

S allowater 832-4344 
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New Profits Are Possible From Cotton Gin Waste 
Cotton gin waste can be 

converted from a problem into a 
profit, say Cotton Incorporated 
agricultural researchers. 

Two possibilities are selling the 
waste as a source for industrial 
raw materials or feeding it to 
ruminant animals as roughage in 
ration formulations. 

"Chemical companies tell us 
that gin trash contains potentially 
valuable products," said Dr. W.F. 
(Bill) Lalor, manager of systems 
and cost engineering at the Cotton 
Incorporated Research Center 
here. 

"The market is there if we can 
figure out a way to deliver gin 
trash to a user's plant at the right 
price," he said. 

The biggest problem today, 
Lalor explained, is handling and 
transportation. To overcome the 
problem, Cotton Incorporated 
researchers are testing a new gin 
trash cuber. 

"Although the technical feasibi-
lity of cubing gin trash has already 
been demonstrated many times, 
the problem of high cost remains," 
said Lalor. "The angle we are  

exploring is to cut cubing costs in 
half by using more abrasion-resis-
tant dies than those used in 
traditional cubers." 

Lalor said Cotton Incorporat-
ed's test cuber, known as a "gear 
cuber", is now undergoing trials at 
a gin in Texas. 

Another possibility being ex-
plored by Cotton Inc. is packaging 
gin trash in modules on pallets, 
the engineer said. "This is 
especially promising in areas near 
feed lots," said Lalor. 

While costs of moduling gin 
trash will vary from one gin to 
another, he said, the average 
should be around $5 a ton. A 
32-foot pallet will accomodate 13 
to 14 tons of stripped cotton-gin 
trash. 

Lalor said that Cotton Inc. 
researchers, knowing that gin 
trash has traditionally been used 
locally as a feed for ruminant 
animals, conducted a study to 
examine the supply and demand 
situation for a larger market and 
to evaluate gin trash both 
nutritionally and economically. 

"We found that gin trash  

compares favorably with other 
feedstutfs of similar nature," said 
Lalor. The Cotton Inc. research 
suggested numerous ration for-
mulations based on gin trash as 
the roughage. 

"Our conclusion is that, where 
chemical contamination is not a 
problem, gin trash is most 
profitable to the gin as an animal 
feed," said Lalor. "To safeguard 
this market, ginners must not 
offer gin trash for sale if the crop 
from which it originated was 
treated with chemicals bearing 
labels prohibiting use of the crop 
for feeding to livestock." 

New possibilities for profitable 
disposal of gin waste are discussed 
in an "Agro-Industrial Report" 
entitled "Productivity and Profits 
in Ginning," just published by 
Cotton Inc. 

Dr. Lalor is one of the authors, 
along with J.K. (Farmer) Jones, 
associate director of agricultural 
research for mechanization, and 
Dr. George A. Slater, vice 
president of agricultural research. 

Cotton Incorporated represents 
U.S. cotton growers as their fiber 
marketing company. Research 
operations are administered at the 
company's research center in 
Raleigh, N.C., and marketing 
operations are centered in New 
York City. 

Copies of the "Agro-Industrial 
Report" are available from Dr. 
Lalor at the Cotton Incorporated 
Research Center, 4505 Creedmoor 
Road, Raleigh, N.C. 27612. 

Registration Set 
At South Plains 
College Aug. 28-29  

Sorghum Board to 
Meet August 19th 

The Texas Grain Sorghum 
Producers Board will hold its 
regular bimonthly meeting, Tues-
day, August 19, at 10:00 a.m. in 
Dumas, Texas, at K-Bob's 
Restaurant. The group will break 
for lunch at noon and resume the 
meeting at 1:00 p.m. 

The main topic of the meeting 
will be a discussion of the 1975 
assessment collections. Special 
guest, Dr. Patrick Odell from 
Texas University at Dallas, will 
discuss his recent work in making 
paper from sorghum stubble and 
extracting furfural from sorghum 
stubble for commercial use. 

American Heritage 
Merit Badge Now 
Available to Scouts 

The South Plains Council 
announced a new merit badge, 
American Heritage, has been 
established for Scouts to earn, 
according to Jack Baker, Council 
President. 

The Boy Scouts of America has 
designed the requirements to 
place emphasis on the nation's 
Bicentennial activities. The re-
quirements include that a Scout 
learn and understand the history 
and development of our great 
nation and government and the 
importance of its future develop-
ment. "They will have a better 
understanding of how our 
government operates and will 
learn that this nation didn't just 
happen to be, it was developed by 
great leaders," Baker said. 

Farmers working by the sun 
aren't bothered by clock-watching 
fever. 

Fall 1975 registration at South 
Plains College will be Aug. 28-29. 

Registration for day classes will 
be from 9 to 11 a.m. and from 1:30 
to 3 p.m. on both days.Evening 
registration will be from 7 to 8:30 
p.m. on Thursday, Aug. 28. 

In addition to SPC, courses also 
will be offered at Reese Air Force 
Base and several area towns. 

Fall 1975 bulletins containing 
information on courses offered, 
tuition and fees, may be obtained 
by contacting the office of the 
registrar, Jerry Barton, at (806) 
894-4921, ext. 274. 

CLEP Test 
Deadline to register for the 

September College Level Exa-
mination Program (CLEP) test at 
SPC is Aug. 28. 

Persons wishing to take the 
CLEP test, scheduled Sept. 20, 
should register in the guidance 
and counseling office, located in 
the College Administration Build-
ing. 

General examinations measur-
ing achievement in the liberal arts 
and subject exams on achieve-
ment in specific college courses 
will be offered. 

A total of 18 semester hours of 
college credit may be earned at 
SPC on the basis of subject exams. 	Money is only as important as 

For more information, contact you make it, after meeting the 
the office of Don Melton, director necessities. 
of guidance and counseling, or 
Mrs. Sherley Foster, academic 
counselor at SPC, at 894-4921. 
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